
 

 

 
 

July 8, 2025 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD - REVISED 
 

Parks and Recreation and the Procurement Division recommend awarding ITB No. 31-25, Citywide 
Fencing, to the following vendors as the lowest, most responsible bidders, in accordance with the bid 
specifications.  
 
Ballfer Service Group: 
Primary Award: Groups 1A – 2B; Group 4; Group 5G; Group 7; Group 8; and Group 9 
Tertiary Award: Group 3; Group 5A - 5F; and Group 10 
 
Cardinal Fence LLC: 
Primary Award: Groups 5A - 5F; and Group 10 
Secondary Award: Groups 1A – 2B; Group 3; Group 4; and Group 9 
Tertiary Award: Group 5G; Group 7; and Group 8 
 
Smith Fence Company:  
Primary Award: Group 3; Group 6; Group 11; and Group 12 
Secondary Award: Group 5A – 5F; Group 5G; Group 7, Group 8; and Group 10 
Tertiary Award: Group 1A – 2B; Group 4; and Group 9 
 
Vendors selected under this award were chosen based on the overall cost within each Group category. 
However, if it is determined that items from multiple Group categories are needed, the City reserves the 
right to evaluate and combine pricing across those categories and proceed with the vendor offering the 
lowest total combined cost. This award is being issued to multiple vendors to ensure continuity of service 
and allows the City the flexibility to utilize the vendors listed above as secondary or tertiary options as 
needed. 

This Award recommendation will be considered by the City Council at the August 4, 2025, Work Session 
(1:30 p.m.) and voted on at the August 7, 2025, Council Meeting (6:00 p.m.).  These meetings are held at 
Clearwater Main Library, at 100 N. Osceola Ave., Clearwater, FL 33755. 

  
Inquiries regarding this Intent to Award can be directed to the City’s Procurement Analyst II at 
Kelly.Rogers@myclearwater.com, or mailed to City of Clearwater, Attn: Procurement Division, PO Box 
4748, Clearwater, FL 33758.  
  
Posted on this date by: 
Kelly Rogers  

Procurement Analyst II  
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